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    Thursday 22nd October 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,

Reminder – term ends today at usual finish times

Inset day on Friday 23rd October – school closed to children
Week beginning 9th and 16th of November – Parent teacher zoom meetings or phone calls (if no access to zoom). You will shortly receive an invite via parentmail to sign up to an allocated slot to meet with your child’s teacher. The class teachers will send out a zoom meeting code before the meeting. Parents will only be able to join the meeting during their allocated slot and then be let into the zoom ‘waiting room’ by their child’s teacher. Please can I ask parents to sign up to a 10 minute slot. Please only sign up to a 20 minute slot if you are reviewing a pupil profile with the teacher for additional needs and have received an email asking you to do so.

Monday 16th November – School photo day. Children will have their individual photo taken (unfortunately we are not able to offer photos with siblings as this would involve increased movement of children travelling all around the school). All orders will be taken online (no paper copies). These should be ready in time for Christmas!

Friday 20th November – Non school uniform day – please bring into school a luxury item for the Christmas hamper raffle (more details to follow from the friends of Stockham) 

3rd December - Nasal flu spray day for all year groups (if you have registered your child)

4th December – Quantum Theatre Company in school performing ‘The night before Christmas’ playlet to individual KS2 year groups in the hall. (7th December are the Key stage 1 performances). We will be asking for a £2 donation towards the cost of this show.

Wednesday 16th December – Christmas dinner day – children may wear a Christmas jumper to school, or wear something festive in their hair.

Friday 18th December  - Term ends – 12 pm – F, 1, 5 and 6

                                         Term ends – 12.10pm – 2, 3 and 4

Reminder:

Please remember to tick the permission for your child to be part of the virtual school tour for the website. Last chance to sign up this week as we are videoing on the first Monday back after half term.

(N.B If you are having trouble finding the virtual tour permission item on ParentPay please send an email to Naomi in the office (ntho1234@stockham.oxon.sch.uk) and she will confirm this for you.
Lunchtime supervisor maternity cover position

We have an exciting opportunity available starting in November for a new lunchtime supervisor. Please see the school website for further details: 

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/jobs/373434 

If you are interested or know somebody who would be ideal for this role, please complete the School Support application form found at the above web address on our school website and speak to Mrs Ruth Burbank. 

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.


Halloween Trick or Treat Trail
We are all looking forward to seeing all the decorated Halloween houses on our trail on Saturday 31 October (thank you to all the families taking part) and hope that lots of you will want to join us. Please find some important details for the event below.

Date: Saturday 31 October

Spell books can be collected from school from 2:00 pm for a minimum donation of £1. Please can you bring the exact amount you wish to donate if possible to minimise having to provide change.

Completed spell books returned to school by 6:00 pm can be exchanged for a 'treat'.

We expect the trail to take approximately 1 hr to complete so suggest you start by 5:00 pm to ensure you are in time for 'treats'. There will be 1 treat per spell book, so if you have more than one child completing the trail, they will need separate books.

Please do dig out your best fancy dress for the trail as you go around. You can find the houses in any order you want....so happy hunting 🙂 

FOS are taking steps to keep this event COVID-secure, we are allowing 72 hrs between handling anything, and will have sanitiser available at school. Please help us by keeping your distance when waiting at school and whilst on the trail, and only having groups of up to 6 people (except where it is one household bubble). We have had a number of requests from people asking if non-Stockham families can take part. Because we want to make sure that all Stockham families taking part get their treat, we are restricting the event to families at the school.

See you on 31 October!

Jo Wilkinson
Vice Chair of Governors

CLASS NEWS
Year F  In Foundation this week we have been inspired by the story "Pumpkin Soup" by 
             Helen Cooper. We have been using pumpkins in our phonics, maths, art, role play 
             and literacy activities, we have been exploring the feel of pumpkins (inside and out!) 
             and are even planning to make our own pumpkin soup!
Year 1  Year 1 have been working really hard this week on writing our own lost toy stories, we 
             have planned our stories, used drama to act them out and then written them. We 
             have focussed on our finger stops, capital letters and full stops. We have also very 
             much enjoyed a whole morning of PE where we learnt about new ways we can keep 
             ourselves fit and healthy.
Year 2  We have written brilliant fact files all about Neil Armstrong this week. We have 
             ensured we have included pictures, labels and captions in our work. In our Guided 
             Reading sessions we have finished our class story of Beegu and we have really 
             enjoyed all the work completed about this story.
Year 3  This week in English we have written our newspaper reports complete with the 5Ws 
             (ask us what these are!) headline, quotation, a picture and byline. We have also 
             enjoyed a well-earned marble jar treat and our PE morning with Premier Sports. Year 
             3 have had a fantastic first term back at school!
Year 4  Year 4 have been busy this week in our English lessons writing our own versions of 
             the poem The River. We have thought about what we can compare the river to, with 
             some examples being 'The river's a rhino.... The river's a frog.... The river's an eel...' 
             Ask us what we decided to compare the river to! In maths we have been learning 
             how to count up in 25s and how to write and read Roman numerals. 
             We have also been geographers and have learnt how waterfalls are formed and how 
             special Letcombe Brook is. Maybe take a visit there in half term and let your child tell 
             you all about it.

Year 5  This week Year 5 have been working hard looking at addition and subtraction in 
             maths and we have been finishing our writing and finding out what prepositions and 
             pronouns are. We have also started looking at the space race in history. 
Year 6  This week Year 6 have been taking part in lots of art and writing activities to create a 
             display about the environment and show off all their amazing talents.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Kayden for some fantastic phonics this week! You show all your learning powers 
             during phonics and are impressing us all with your brilliant blending. Well done 
             Kayden.

             Isabel for building some lovely relationships in our class, you are showing great 
             perseverance and we are really proud of your progress over the last few weeks.

Year 1  Stuart and Millie for both using fantastic determination and independence when 
             writing their lost toy stories. It was very clear from your stories how hard you have 
             listened and taken part during our English lessons. Well done, all the adults are 
             very impressed with your finished pieces of writing. 
Year 2  Alistair for lovely, well thought out contributions to our whole class discussions 
             about Beegu and Neil Armstrong. You have worked so hard, well done!
             Louis for always taking such pride and care in your work. Your books are beautifully 
             presented, well done!

Year 3  Isabella, Abigail and Henry for superb listening and independent work creating your 
             beautiful story boards in history. Well Done!
Year 4  Violet for always working really hard and for pushing herself to get onto some of the 
             deep sea dive tasks this week. Violet always has a very positive attitude to all she 
             does and consistently contributes really well to class discussions. 
             Jayden for always trying his best and for really pushing himself with his maths work 
             this week. He has also started to contribute much more to class discussions. Keep 
             it up, Jayden! 

Year 5  Milly for using her determination when rounding and estimating in maths. 
             Scott for using a wide variety of higher level vocabulary in his writing!

Year 6  Alfie Be and Freddie for really impressing Daisy when you made your ink drawings. 
             You took time and care and persevered with all the new techniques.
Well done everyone!

School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.

Thank you very much. By providing 770kg of clothing in bags, you have helped the school to raise a whopping £308!














